
 

We are very sad to announce the sudden death of Glyn Meredith.  

Sarah Amos remembers their partnership: 

Bridge was huge presence in his life, but when Glyn retired, he was able to 

devote a lot more time to the game without work getting in the way.  

Glyn moved to Cardiff in 2022 and we started to play regularly at the club soon 

after. He was a kind and forgiving partner who was always happy to embrace 

new system tweaks, though not always to remember them!  

Glyn was an enthusiastic Congress player of both pairs and teams and he 

thoroughly enjoyed playing on Real Bridge in the EBU Green point events in 

which he was very successful, though not so much when playing with me!  

He also continued to represent Cornwall in the Western League and other 

County level events and he became Chair of Cardiff Bridge Club in 2023.  

Glyn was a Life Master and ranked a King on the EBU NGS scheme but he will 

be remembered chiefly for his ready smile, friendliness and gentlemanly table 

manners. 

 


